Minutes of 11 September 2009

v. JD raised the question of access to Coroner’s inquests.  HS advised that she had spoken to David Huddleston and that whilst there were plans for indexes to be made available in the future, PRONI would need to liaise with the Court Service in advance of this.  RD asked if the closed inquests could be shown but marked as closed.  HS stated that some issues such as an address being mentioned could be a problem.  JD enquired about the criteria used to restrict access to these records.  HS outlined the procedures for access - the need to apply in writing to access Coroners Reports less than 100 years old and any such requests are then be passed to the Court Service for a decision.  KMcC asked how far back these records go and was advised by HS and VA that none seem to survive prior to the 1890’s.  JJ advised that there is a book in Monaghan by a female author who has transcribed and dated earlier records.   JD asked about obtaining a list of names and verdicts which JH and HS are to investigate. (HS and JH)
Inquest index request
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Dear Heather,

Further to the useful discussion at yesterday’s Readers’ Forum, I would like to make a formal request to PRONI in relation to the inquests index.

I understand that PRONI has, accessible only to staff, an electronic index of all your inquest papers that dates back to the latter part of the 19th century, if not earlier. The fields on that index include the name of the deceased, their date of death, the date of inquest, the area, and in a proportion of cases the address of the deceased. The number of names on the index is thought to be of the surprising order of 25,000.

Plainly inquest papers contain material of a sensitive nature, perhaps particularly photographs. However apart from the address field, your index would appear not to have details not available to the public if attending an inquest, or that were published in newspaper reports; none other therefore which could be regarded as sensitive.

The public has access to inquest papers, if so sought, although this facility is apparently subject to items being withheld or redacted.

None the less the availability of the index, indeed the knowledge that such an index exists, is important in its own right for historical researchers, including those involved in genealogical enquiries, even if particular inquest papers are never sought.

I am reminded that the inquest records on Christopher Marlowe only surfaced after nearly 400 years in the 1930s. A publicly accessible index might therefore be of great worth in Northern Ireland.

As the electronic index is in existence, it would not I assume be difficult to make it accessible now via the PRONI website, probably with the address field removed, and I ask therefore that this be done and not held back or delayed pending other developments.

Many thanks

Jeff Dudgeon

(Graham Jackson)

